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Purpose of the meeting:

The initial purpose of the meeting was to establish the committee structure, review the mandate of the research committee, and to review the proposed University copyright policy.  

Dr. Gaston was drafted to serve as secretary and vice- or second-chair.

Review of Copyright Policy:

The evident hand of a lawyer in drafting the copyright policy was commented upon.   A single item was found to be of concern to the committee: while the University was quite open to the retention of copyright to scholarly and other creative work by the faculty; Section 3 Item #4 specifically removes all opportunities to copyright their work at the University from ‘non-faculty employees of the University’.  

The committee does not agree with this segregation of employees, nor do we approve of the suspension of rights from a group of university employees.  We recommend that this section be removed or altered to give the same levels of copyright protection to ALL employees of the University.

Other Business:

The committee spent most of the meeting discussing the changes in the University of North Alabama and how small policy changes might affect a cultural shift in the University as a whole.  These changes would be made in an effort to encourage faculty research and their application for external funding.  This was “Tanja’s Want List”… policies that Tanja Blackstone has seen are acting as impediments to more robust research/external funding activities at UNA.

Other than an agreement to form an ad-hoc review panel within the research committee to insure the inclusion of all stakeholders when (if) internal research funds are available again, the committee discussed these items, but made no formal action of any kind on these discussion items.

1. Currently UNA charges 41% indirect cost on external funds.  These funds are divided 2/3 to the University and 1/3 to the Department of the PI. There is no mandate for the department to share these funds with the PI who generated the funds.  Tanja proposes that overhead be divided 1/3 to the University (who can share with the college and department), 1/3 to the Research Office (the funds used in part to fund internal research funding) and 1/3 to the PI (which will serve as an incentive to continue and increase the search for external funding)

2. UNA currently has a DIS-incentive for productive faculty embedded in its policy of capping the amount of money a faculty member can make at 33% of the base for that position.  This policy works for ‘fairness’ at the expense of excellence.  This is almost unheard of at other universities. Removal of this policy might encourage very productive faculty to advance their research/funding activities within the umbrella of the University rather than through their own companies.  If this is to succeed, there has to be significant changes to the way the business office and payroll work with faculty. (Long-standing issues with reimbursement and pay policy were discussed at length).

3. Non-responsiveness or extremely slow responses by the Human Subjects Institutional Review Board has apparently been a serious issue for some research on campus.  Tanja suggests a top to bottom review of the Human Subjects IRB to identify the ways this body could become more responsive and effective. 

(For example, DOD has IRB training/procedure guidelines, and if the current members of the IRB could be trained/certified early on, it would prevent problems with any grant that required review by the IRB as virtually all agencies recognize DOD standards.)

4. Tanja proposed expanding the SG research committee to include representatives from the college of Nursing and other stakeholders in the research process.  The Chair has agreed to investigate the process of officially adding members to the committee structure.  Calling an ad-hoc review panel including these stakeholders to review any internal grants (when/if research money is restored to the committee) was also discussed as a temporary stop-gap measure and agreed upon by the whole committee. 

